
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Janice K. Brewer, Governor 

State of Arizona 

 

Will Humble, Director 

Arizona Department of Health Services 

 

Authors:  

Nicholas Bishop, PhD 

Arizona Vital Statistician 

 

 

 

 

 

The Bureau of Public Health Statistics 

Arizona Department of Health Services 

150 N 18
th
 Ave, Suite 550 

Phoenix, AZ 85007 

 

 

 

 

Acknowledgements: The Department acknowledges Dr. Babak Nayeri, Dr. Khaleel Hussaini, and Kerry 

Fehr-Snyder for their contributions to this report. We also appreciate Jim Chang and Thara MacLaren of 

the Department of Administration for their development of the population projections reported herein.  

 

This publication can be made available in alternative format. Please contact the Bureau of Public Health 

Statistics at (602) 542-1242 (voice) or 1-800-367-8939 (TDD). 

 

Permission to quote from or reproduce materials from this publication is granted if the source is 

acknowledged.

  


